The Federation of Boldmere Schools
Cofield Road ▪ Sutton Coldfield ▪ B73 5SD
Our Vision:  The Federation of Boldmere Schools empowers all children to embrace learning; achieve their personal best; and build their social, emotional and physical wellbeing.
20 March 2020

Dear Parents/Carers,

School Closures – COVID-19
SCHOOL CLOSES AT THE END OF SCHOOL TODAY – FRIDAY 20TH MARCH.
Firstly, I would like to express my sincere gratitude to our wonderful Boldmere community.  I am incredibly grateful for the support and kind words that have been shared during these very challenging times of managing the spread of coronavirus.

As mentioned in our correspondence yesterday, we were waiting for guidance from the government which has now been released and can be found at :-https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/coronavirus-covid-19-maintaining-educational-provision/guidance-for-schools-colleges-and-local-authorities-on-maintaining-educational-provision.

I would like to reiterate that the guidance is not statutory and each individual school will be using the guidance to inform parents of its’ decisions in relation to school closures.  It is absolutely critical that Boldmere remains open for as long as possible whilst ensuring the safety of all parties at all times.

The guidance states that we all need to do what we can to reduce the spread of the COVID-19. That is why the government has given clear guidance on self-isolation, household isolation and social distancing.  That is why parents have been asked to keep children at home.

It is absolutely essential to understand that the school is CLOSED FROM TODAY. It is only open for those children who absolutely need to attend.  We need to ensure that we are as operational as we can be whilst maintaining the safety of children and staff at all times, which is proving to be very challenging indeed.  Any decision to partially close or fully close still lies with the Headteacher and Chair of Governors, but with your help we hope to stay open for those identified keyworkers who need our services to fight this virus.

We are being asked to provide school places for a limited number of children, so it is definitely not business as usual.  The advice is clear STAY AT HOME where possible.  We are aware that the guidance has stipulated that children with at least one parent or carer who are identified as critical key workers by the government can send their child to school if required.  However, in order for Boldmere to be operational we are insisting that both parents need to be identified as a critical key worker in order for us to effectively deliver expected provision in school.  This decision has certainly been challenging to make, but this virus should not be taken lightly, IT KILLS and I have to think about the health care and well-being of all at school whilst we remain open for those who need us.

Parents/carers whose work is identified as being critical to the COVID-19 response has been identified in the guidance.  So please visit the guidance to see if both parents (for couples) fall into these categories listed.  If a single parent family the critical key worker guidance obviously only applies to you.
It must be stressed that the school is unable to provide provision beyond the identified critical key worker role.  When planning our provision, parents/carers may be asked to provide documentary proof of their employment.  So please ensure that you have this available as and when it will be required.

If you are an identified critical key worker and have no other alternative childcare provision, then we would ask you to e-mail us by using: contact@boldmere.bham.sch.uk and please state the following:-

Best contact number:-

Parent/Carer Name:-

Name of child and Class:-

Critical key worker profession (if couple both parents please):-

Days of provision required:-

Do you require before and after school provision if we are able to provide it? YES/NO

What proof of critical keyworker employment do you have?

Please submit the above information by 12 O’clock mid-day today, so that we can plan effective provision to ensure all children who fulfil our requirements to attend school, do so safely.

Obviously your co-operation is greatly appreciated and any email requests received requesting provision will be responded to by today, so you are aware of provision in school.  If you do not require provision do not email us.   Think carefully about your child coming to school please.  For those that attend we will do our utmost to ensure provision is the best it can be.  Once we know numbers of requests for places, further information on school meals etc, will be provided, including provision for the on coming weeks which will be appraised and communicated to those critical keyworkers requiring school provision on a week by week basis.
Once again thanks for all your support and keep safe. STAY AT HOME where possible.

Yours sincerely

C Glasgow

Executive Head

The Federation of Boldmere Schools:

Boldmere Infant and Nursery School and Boldmere Junior School

Executive Head:  Mr Carl Glasgow
Telephone: 0121 464 2338/3656  Fax: 0121 464 4342/1344
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